MEMORANDUM

To:
Dr. Randy Poe, Superintendent


Dr. Maria Brown, Chairperson
Board members

From: Linda Schild, Director Fiscal Services


Lisa Jackson, Financial Analyst

Date:
August 2, 2016
Re:
Tax Rate Levy and Property Assessment 

This year we experienced an increase of $379,455,312 (2.9%) change in the total property assessment.  The changes in classes of property are:

Real Estate

$278,012,552 increase ($103,876,245 is new) 


Tangible

$  98,772,404 increase

PSC Real Estate
$    1,409,668 decrease

PSC Tangible 
$  70,206,039 decrease   

Motor Vehicles
$  74,286,063 increase   

The increase in real estate property values drove the compensating rate down to a rate of 63.4 per $100 valuation on real property.  This is a 1.0 point reduction in the rate levied last year.  The tangible property rate would stay the same as the current year rate of 64.3. There is no rate to recover exonerations from the prior year.

The increase in property valuation results in a shift of $569,183 in tax revenues restricted for building funds from the general operating fund.  That shift improves our bonding potential.
The maximum tax rates the Board may levy in 2016, allowing for 4% growth in revenues is 65.9 cents per $100 valuation on real property and tangible property.  This rate would increase the current rate of 64.4 by 1.5 cents per $100 valuation.  
The motor vehicle rate remains the same as 2015 rate.  
In consideration that the budget status is stable at this time, the recommendation to the board is to levy the compensating rate:

63.4 cents per $100 valuation of real estate


64.3  cents per $100 valuation of tangible property


49.7 cents per $100 valuation of motor vehicles

